

Minutes of Meeting, CLOK Committee – Thursday 11 February 2016

Present - Paul and Wendy Taylor, Duncan Archer, Chris Wright, Dave Aspin, Joan Selby, Diane Mayes, Richard Rigby, Ann Cranke, Aidan Rigby, Joe Trigg

1. **Apologies**

Peter Archer

Note:

This month the meeting held was limited to 30 minutes in order to accommodate subsequent discussion around club development, new members, juniors, publicity, etc

2. **Minutes of previous meeting**

The minutes of December 2015 and January 2016 meetings were approved including formally agreeing decisions from the January meeting that was not quorate

3. **Joe Wright Trophy**

Nominations for the Joe Wright trophy were discussed followed by a ballot.

4. **Treasurer's Report**

Nothing to report

5. **Events**

23 Jan – Sneaton Training

The turnout for the training session was small (noting that it was only advertised last minute). The session was otherwise good.

14 Feb – Hutton Mulgrave & Skelder

No issues to report.

Sat 5 Mar – Hutton Lowcross NE Night Champs & Sun 6 Mar – Hutton Lowcross – Level C

An organiser is still required for this event. Paul Thornton and Neil Hunter have both been approached. The event currently remains at level C and has not yet been changed to level D as per December discussion – *Duncan Archer to confirm with R Bradley (night planner) and amend as necessary*

The requirement that one of the organising officials should have attended safety course was noted

Post meeting note: The event has now been changed to Level D and Neil Hunter has agreed to organise.

16 April - Whitby – Urban – Level B

No issues to report - progressing

17 April - Mulgrave – Level B

No issues to report - progressing

2016 Summer series

Joe Trigg presented his proposal for dates and potential areas for use in this years summer series. Subsequent to discussion some revision to the initial proposals are required. Several potential planners have been approached.

JoeTrigg/Maureen Webb to finalise dates and areas, so we can get permissions, and register the events.

6. Any Other Business

6.1 BOF event safety email - 05 Feb 2016

Concern was expressed that the organisers role seems to be becoming ever more onerous and this could discourage volunteers.

Noted that currently CLOK is well positioned to deliver the required safety course and we also have a lot of members who have already completed it.

Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held Thursday 10th March - location TBA